# Minutes of Greenville Town Council Meeting May 11<sup>th,</sup> 2020

President Greg Redden called the regular monthly meeting to order via Zoom meeting. Other Councilpersons present were Andy Lemon, David Gomes, Kyle Kruer and Skip Powell along with Clerk Jack Travillian. Also attending the meeting were Chief Craig, Town Attorney Heather Peters, Greenville Water Superintendent Audi Findley and Office Manager Amy Stone.

**Minutes:** The minutes for April 13<sup>th</sup> regular meeting was discussed. Motion was made by President Redden and seconded by Councilman Lemon to accept the minutes. Motion passed 5-0.

#### **Police Report:**

Chief Craig requested backup camera system be installed in the K-9 patrol vehicle at a cost of between \$125 up to \$300, Councilman Powell suggested purchasing the better system. The council approved with funding to come from the Law Enforcement Fund.

The department has been pursuing a complaint about fireworks/explosion almost nightly. The officers are following up and are actively monitoring.

#### Financial:

Review/Approval Checks and Expenditures: Clerk Travillian presented the forms for the checks written from the utilities and the town. The checks were approved. Motion made by President Redden and seconded by Councilman Kruer for reconciling form for March 2020. Motion passed 5-0.

Clerk Travillian requested approval for funding (\$500) to complete direct deposit setup for the Town and Water Utility employees. Motion made by Councilman Lemon and seconded by President Redden. Motion passed 5-0.

# **Committee Reports:**

#### Streets and Roads:

Councilman Lemon reported there will be some additional funding for curbing at the Heritage Springs along with some drain repairing. Councilman Lemon reported that the Pot Hole Blitz has been completed along with cleanup of road right-a-way and the posting of new signs.

Wind Dance entrance is having pavement issues caused by bad drainage, it has been inspected and it was determined that the traffic island was installed incorrectly and needs replacement. The HOA (home owners association) will be informed and will work with the council to determine best solution.

## **Property Cleanup:**

The council has received complaints about the property at the corner of US 150 and East 5<sup>th</sup> Street. Chief Craig visited the location during the meeting and issued a citation about required cleanup.

## **Special Projects:**

Motion was made by Councilman Powell and seconded by Councilman Lemon to purchase new chairs for the town hall meeting area. The council voted to purchase the wooden padded chairs that appeared to be more appropriate to the local setting. The cost will be divided evenly between the Town and the Water Utility. Funded to come from Riverboat. Motion passed 5-0.

### **Utility Business:**

#### Water Utility

Superintendent Audi Findley sent his monthly report to the council before the meeting and there was no questions. The leaks and adjustment report was presented and accepted with no questions.

Motion was made by Councilman Lemon and seconded by Councilman Gomes to enter into the Edwardsville Water purchasing contract. Motion passed 5-0.

Water Utility Office Manager reported that CCR have been completed by the staff.

Superintendent Findley presented a proposal by Indiana Department of Traffic about moving water lines in the Highway 150 right-a-way. The council will review the plans.

### Sewer Utility:

Nothing to report.

No further business coming before the Council, motion made by President Redden and seconded by Councilman Gomes to adjourn the meeting. Motion passed 5-0.

Next Monthly Meeting to be held at 7:00 P.M. June 8<sup>th</sup>, 2020. Via Zoom virtual meeting in response to Governor's order.

PRESIDING OFFICER

TOWN OF GREENVILLE, INDIANA

GREG REDDEN

JACK TRAVILLIAN CLERK / TREASURER